ROTARY CLUB OF MARYBOROUGH

FORTY SECOND ANNUAL REPORT
1993/94

Believe IN WHAT YOU DO



Do what you believe in

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL THEME

1993/94

DISTRICT 9780

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

THE YEAR 1993/94 HAS BEEN AN EXCITING AND CHALLENGING TIME FOR ME AS YOUR PRESIDENT AND IT IS HARD TO BELIEVE THAT THE TWELVE MONTHS IS OVER.

YOUR CLUB HAS BEEN WELL SERVED BY THE WEEKLY EFFORTS OF THOSE NO-FUSS ROTARIANS WHO ENSURE THAT EVERYTHING HAPPENS.

SECRETARY JOHN LOOKS AFTER THE BUSINESS AND RECORDS OF THE CLUB, EFFICIENTLY AND EFFECTIVELY.

TREASURER NOEL, COLLECTS THE CASH, PAYS THE ACCOUNTS AND KEEPS OUR RECORDS AUDITED ENABLING US THIS YEAR TO END IN THE SAME STRONG FINANCIAL POSITION WE STARTED.

SERGEANT BRYCE HAS ALWAYS FOUND A NUMBER OF ENTERTAINING FINES AND EARNED SOME HIMSELF, AS WELL AS MANAGING OUR MEETINGS WITH FUN.
BRYAN MOORE HAS ENSURED THAT OUR FELLOWSHIP HAPPENS - GOOD MEALS AND WELL ORGANISED.

EDITOR ROY DUNN HAS ENTHUSIASTICALLY CHURNED OUT HIS BULLETINS EACH WEEK WITH GREAT HELP FROM P.P. BOB OSBORNE, ENTIRELY WITHIN ROTARY'S RESOURCES AND AT LOW COST.

PROGRAM CHAIRMAN DAVID TYNAN HAS DELIVERED A VARIED PROGRAM WITH 26 OUTSIDE SPEAKERS DURING THE YEAR - A JOB WELL DONE UNDER REAL PRESSURE AT TIMES DURING THE YEAR - WHO' D BE A G.P.?

P.P. DAVID SHAW HAS BEEN OUR ATTENDANCE OFFICER AND RECEIVED MORE THAN HIS SHARE OF LATE CALLS.

MANY THANKS TO EACH ONE OF YOU FOR A JOB WELL DONE!!

IN THE ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL CLIMATE OF JULY 1993, IT WAS CLEAR THAT CONTINUATION OF OUR PROGRAMS OF SERVICE TO YOUTH SHOULD BE A HIGH PRIORITY. FRANK O'KEEFE LED HIS COMMITTEE AND THE CLUB IN THE PROGRAM OF INCOMING AND OUTGOING EXCHANGE STUDENTS, THE SELECTION AND MANAGEMENT OF NATIONAL SCIENCE SCHOOL, SIEMENS SUMMER SCHOOL AND RYLA SCHOLARS. THE TEAM HAS SELECTED FINE, OUTSTANDING STUDENTS. CONSIDERABLE EFFORT HAS BEEN PUT INTO REFORMING A ROTORACT CLUB WITH NEITHER SUCCESS NOR FAILURE CONFIRMED AS YET. CONGRATULATIONS AND THANKS FRANK. ALSO A SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR HOSTING FAMILIES.

THE COMMUNITY, VOCATIONAL AND INTERNATIONAL SERVICE COMMITTEES AND THE OP SHOP HAVE ENABLED THE CLUB TO CONTRIBUTE TO THE ROTARY PROJECT AT THE VA!OLA HOSPITAL, TONGA, TO THE INDIAN EARTHQUAKE APPEAL AND THE BENALLA FLOOD APPEAL. OUR OBLIGATION OF \$17,000 OVER THREE YEARS FOR THE HOSTEL AND HOSPITAL APPEAL HAS BEEN FULFILLED AND WE HAVE CONTRIBUTED TO THE SHRINE OF REMEMBRANCE APPEAL AND THE ARHRE.

PARTICIPATION IN THE ENERGY BREAKTHROUGH, AUSTRALIA DAY, THE FLOOD APPEAL CONCERT, THE DISTRIBUTION OF FUNDS FROM THE OP SHOP, THE FORMATION OF A LADIES PROBUS CLUB THE PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP AWARDS, THE BOWEL SCAN PROJECT, THE AUCTION SALE AND THE HOSTING OF THE VICTORIAN BOYS CHOIR FOR THE CHRISTMAS CAROLS HAVE ALL SHOWN ROTARY TO BE ACTIVE IN THE COMMUNITY.

THE 1993 ART SHOW FOCUSED ON ESTABLISHING THE CREATIVE ARTS CENTRE AS THE HOME OF THE SHOW AND THE ROTARY ART COLLECTION. DEDICATED ON SITE WORK LED BY JIM TANNER, ROB HERCUS AND FRED TREBLE, ENABLED THE SHOW TO BE PRESENTED IN A PROFESSIONAL WAY AND PROMISED TO ACHIEVE OUR OBJECTIVE. SUBSEQUENT EVENTS HAVE OVERTAKEN THE PLAN AND THE ART SHOW CONTINUES TO BE A CHALLENGE WHICH WE WILL I'M SURE. ACCEPT. OUR SPECIAL

THANKS AGAIN TO BRYAN AND SHIRLEY MOORE AND JOYCE JOHNSON FOR THEIR EFFORTS IN RECEIVING, RECORDING AND DESPATCHING PAINTINGS, AND THE ART COMMITTEE FOR MANAGING THEIR DIFFICULT TASK.

WE HONOURED ROTARY, OUR FOUNDER PAUL HARRIS AND OUR THREE FOUNDATION MEMBERS - ERIC DUBOURG, JOHN RITCHIE AND LINDSAY WILLERSDORF - WHEN DISTRICT GOVERNOR DENNIS WILSON PRESENTED EACH OF THEM WITH A PAUL HARRIS FELLOWSHIP, RECOGNISING THEIR 42 YEARS OF ROTARY SERVICE. WE ARE PROUD THAT THEY CONTINUE TO SERVE THE CLUB. JOHN LOOKING INTO PROPERTY, ERIC AS OUR AUDITOR AND LINDSAY AS HISTORIAN....... LINDSAY IS CURRENTLY RECOVERING FROM HEART SURGERY, WE WISH HIM A SPEEDY RECOVERY.

SADLY P.D.G. FRANK LOWERY AND P.P. AUB BAKER PASSED AWAY DURING THE YEAR. BOTH WERE DISTINGUISHED ROTARIANS AND WELL LOVED LEADERS IN THIS COMMUNITY.

WE HAVE BEEN PLEASED TO WELCOME BRIAN RICH, DARREN RUDD AND TED EDWARDS TO THE CLUB. OUR LOSSES DURING THE YEAR HAVE BEEN SEVERE DUE TO TRANSFERS OUT AND DIRECT LOSSES. ATTENDANCES HAVE SUFFERED AT TIMES DURING THE YEAR. WHILE THESE MAY BE AS A RESULT OF THE PRESSURES OF THE ECONOMIC CIRCUMSTANCES, AND OF THE RAPID CHANGE WE ARE ALL EXPERIENCING, THEY ARE AREAS WHICH, WE AS A CLUB, MUST AND WILL ADDRESS STRONGLY, AND WE MUST ENSURE THAT WE APPLY THE HIGH IDEALS OF ROTARY CONTINUALLY.

WE HAVE JOINED IN FELLOWSHIP WITH OTHER CLUBS AT THE INTERNATIONAL NIGHT AT ST. ARNAUD, AT THEIR 40TH. BIRTHDAY DINNER... AND AT A JOINT BARBEQUE AT KARA KARA WINERY AND A FEW OF US AT THE WORKING WEEKEND TO REPAIR FLOOD DAMAGE AT BENALLA AND AT GROUP MEETINGS. WE HAVE BEEN WELL REPRESENTED AT THE DISTRICT CONFERENCE, ON DISTRICT COMMITTEES AND AT ASSEMBLIES - ALL ARE ESSENTIAL ROTARY FELLOWSHIP ACTIVITIES. WE ARE ALSO REPRESENTED ON THE GREEN FIELDS OF ENGLAND BY CHARLES TOWNSING. HE WAS SELECTED AS A MEMBER OF THE CRICKET TEAM TO REPRESENT AUSTRALIAN ROTARY ON THE CRICKET FELLOWSHIP TOUR OF THE U.K. - FAY IS THERE AS HIS MANAGER?

I THANK ALL CLUB MEMBERS FOR THEIR SUPPORT DURING THE YEAR. ON YOUR BEHALF I CONGRATULATE THE EXECUTIVES, DIRECTORS AND CHAIRMEN WHO HAVE SERVED THE CLUB SO WELL.

INCOMING PRESIDENT PETER WILL BRING HIS ENTHUSIASM AND COMMITTMENT TO ROTARY, I WISH HIM WELL FOR A HAPPY, SUCCESSFUL AND REWARDING YEAR IN 1994/95 AND AM SURE YOU WILL ALL SUPPORT HIM AS HE LEADS OUR CLUB THROUGH THIS NEXT YEAR OF ROTARY SERVICE

REMEMBER, SERVICE ABOVE SELF IS OUR MOTTO WE BELIEVE THAT REAL HAPPINESS IS IN HELPING OTHERS AND, IF YOU BELIEVE IN WHAT YOU DO - DO WHAT YOU BELIEVE IN - FRIENDS!!

FINALLY I THANK ALISON FOR HER UNDERSTANDING AND SUPPORT DURING THIS YEAR; I SUSPECT SHE DESERVES A HOLIDAY!

BRIAN THOMAS PRESIDENT 1993 /94

INTERNATIONAL SERVICES REPORT

The year started poorly with the cancellation of our Annual Golf Day due to bad weather. We were fortunate that the Maryborough Golf Club allowed us to re-schedule the event to October. This meant it would be difficult to attract Rotarians who had previously travelled to play at the original event.

However, due to the efforts of Bernie Turner, we were able to obtain excellent Trophies and Sponsorship from Carlton & United Breweries.

The quality of trophies was such that our day was extremely well supported by local Maryborough Golf Club members.

This ensured a healthy profit of \$600 for the day.

Peter Treble was seen leaving the Club House with arms full of crystal, pewter and half the trophies.

A big thanks to Rotarians who assisted with trophies and members and wives who worked so hard on the day.

Funds from the golf day have again assisted in sponsorship of our Foster Child, Kalivanan, a young Indian boy.

The Club responded to an appeal by P.P. John Oswald for the funding of an oversize blood pressure collar needed by the Tongan hospital - Tongans are very big men.

Subsequently P.P. Trevor Chapman requested the donation of plumbing supplies to enable a Faim team to repair the gutters on the only hospital in Tonga, with the help of Rtn. Tom Davies and Ajax fasteners we were able to oblige. We hope that our contacts with the Vaiola Project through John Oswald and Trevor Chapman's visit to us this year may lead to the participation of some of our members in a Faim project shortly.

To my committee, many thanks for your support over the past 2 years and to Charles Townsing all the very best as incoming Chairman.

D. BOYES
Director International Services

COMMUNITY SERVICE DIRECTOR'S REPORT 1993-1994

President Brian and fellow Rotarians,

It is with pleasure that I submit the Community Service Report for the 1993/94 Rotary year. A year of mixed events, but not as busy as I would like it to have been. Personally, it has been a particularly busy twelve months, which has robbed me of time to devote to projects, and direct the various talents this club membership has.

The year has involved the following agenda items.

- 1. Finilisation of the Betty Neville art raffle.
- 2. Plans for Princes Park adventure play ground B.B.Q. have finally arrived after consultation with council officers. Capital works for completion should start in the next 6 to 8 weeks.
- 3. Energy Breakthrough event in November involved manning of a control point over the 24 hours. Again not only a worthwhile effort but great for fellowship. Thanks go to Don Bruce Toyota for an ongoing support of the control point and the event.
- 4. A Home and Garden Expo was planned for November but was eventually cancelled due to a number of problems outside our control.
- 5. A major clean up of the rear of the Creative Arts Centre was carried out prior to our Art Show.
- 6. Benalla flood clean up appeal saw the club involved in two areas. Firstly, was a fund raising Jazz festival, and secondly, a group of hands on members travelled to Benalla to assist in the clean up. A great effort by those involved.
- 7. Carisbrook Nature Park. A joint application with the Shire of Tullaroop was made for funding to develop the site known for its pine plantation. This involves the removal of pines and initially redevelopment to a natural site with emphasis on the historic mines and their protection. It has also been brought to our attention that the Learning Centre has detailed a scheme for the site development. There are to be further joint discussions on this matter.

- 8. Raffle B.B.Q. Fridge. This was very successful and raised a substantial amount for a quick raffle. The draw was made on New Years Day at Princes Park during the highland games. The winner being John Tuckett.
- 9. Rotary Auction. March was again busy for members and once again was ideal for fellowship. Although it was not as successful as the previous year, due to the number of auctions and sales held on dates close to ours. I believe there were in the order of 7 garage and clearning sales that weekend in the district. We were however able to raise sufficient, along with other funding to meet our final Hospital and Hostel fund commitment of \$6000.
- 10. Ladies Probus Club. A little over ten years after the formation of the probus club of Maryborough in March, 1984, it was made known to us that there was a need for a ladies Probus Club and it was decided to act to meet the need. P.P. Jeff McKay volunteered to help and became the convenor with help from Sec. John Selmon. An interest meeting and a formation meeting were held in quick succession and it is expected that the club will be registered and the officers inducted at their first meeting on July 4th. About 48 ladies have nominated as members, the officers are Freda Jervies President, Shirley Lowery Vice President, Yvonne Redman Secretary and Olive McKay Treasurer. We wish them lots of fun and fellowship.

Further reports on the Op Shop, the Art Show, and Bowel Scan will be dealt with individually.

To those that have helped me during the year, I give my sincere thanks and look forward to next year as a challenge.

Congratulations to President Brian on his year and my thanks for his ongoing assistance during 1993/94.

ROD BROWN Community Service Director

YOUTH SERVICE REPORT 1993/94.

The Rotary Club of Maryborough has been very active in the past 12 months in regard to Youth Service activities and projects.

The club has a strong tradition of supporting Youth exchange and in the past twelve months we have seen the Club host 2 incoming students - Diedre Daczewitz, from Oregon U.S.A who returned home in July 1993 and Yukari Saito from Japan who is currently being hosted by this club. We also saw the return of Lindsay Stewart from California, U.S.A. and we are currently sponsoring Vivienne Moniz who is in Michigan, U.S.A. During this year we have also selected Kate Parsons to be our Rotary Youth Exchange student from Maryborough for the next year and she will be going to Japan.

The Youth Exchange program continues to be one of our premier projects within the club and I trust it shall continue for many years to come. During this year Kirstin Newitt from Bealiba, became our first sponsored student to be selected for the C.R.A. Summer Science school in Canberra which was held in January, 1994. Kirsten's presentation describing her experience was one of the highlights of the Rotary year and it is a privilege to be able to assist some of the talented students of our district.

The Youth Service committee has also taken an active role in sponsoring students to attend the Siemens Summer schools conducted at all Victorian universities over the summer break. This year we once again sponsored two students from the Maryborough district. We have also been represented at R.Y.L.A. (Rotary Youth leadership awards) with Lyal Marshall — an apprentice electrician, being our selected candidate. Lyal attended the R.Y.L.A. seminars which were this year held at Princetown near Cape Ottway.

Some three years ago Rotary sponsored the formation of the peer support foundation within Maryborough Secondary schools and I can report that this project continues to reap benefits within the Secondary colleges of Maryborough and continues to be of ongoing benefit to students of all levels within the schools.

One of our major projects of this year has been the reformation of the Maryborough Rotaract Club. Rotaract is a club that combines service for the community and social activities for males and females in the 18 to 30 age group. We sponsored an information night at the Gold Fields restaurant in March and this was quite well attended with some 15 local prospective members and approximately 10 Rotaracters from Ballarat and St. Arnaud clubs.

..../2

A second meeting was held very recently and unfortunately there were only five local people that showed interest in formation of a club however they are receiving strong inputs from both St. Arnaud and Ballarat and I feel at this stage the nucleus of a club may well be achieved in the near future. A successful reformation of Roraract will however require strong ongoing input from the Rotarians and inparticular the Youth committee.

Finally I would like to thank Brian Thomas for his support during this year and must make special mention of Daryl McLeish who has done a superlative job as our Exchange Student councillor for many many years and is currently handing over this position to Bryce Rawlings. The Youth Service committee recognise Daryl's superb work in Youth Service.

FRANK O'KEEFFE, YOUTH DIRECTOR.

VOCATIONAL SERVICE REPORT 1994

Due to the transfer in employment of Vocational Service Director Cyril Martin during the early part of the Rotary year, I filled the vacancy for the remainder of the year.

The club continued to sponsor an award at the Maryborough College of TAFE, and a trophy was presented to Kay Sandman-- for the Most Outstanding Business Studies Student at their Presentation Night. Kay appreciated the trophy made available by Rotary.

It was intended to expand the Garden Expo which was run last year, into a combined Garden and Home Show, but due to the inability to sell the 60 sites necessary to ensure the success of the project, it was decided to cancel it for this year.

The Art Show saw our involvement with special mention to Rot Jim Tanner for his effort.

A visit to the Tuaggra Engineering, combined with a B.B.Q.tea was very successful, both socially, and from an interesting and informative look at one of the new industries in Maryborough, thanks to Rot Don Bruce and Rot Bryan Moore for their contribution to this evening.

The Pride of Workmanship Awards were given to three Small Businesses, Wattle Office Supplies, Flowers By Katie, and C & R Longmuir. Before presenting the awards Rot David Tynan gave a short resume of the history of each business, in their response the recipients said the awards were very much appreciated.

I take this opportunity to thank my committee, and members for their help and support during the year, and wish the incoming committee a successful 1995.

Ian Zimmer

Vocational Service Director.

OPPORTUNITY SHOP REPORT

- 1. MARYBOROUGH BENEVOLENT SOCIETY
- 2. ST. JOHNS AMBULANCE
- 3. BRASS BAND
- 4. CHAPLAINCY COMMITTEE
- 5. FAMILIES OF THE HANDICAPPED
- 6. MARYBOROUGH MATERNAL & CHILD WELFARE AUXILIARY
- 7. RIDING FOR THE DISABLED
- 8. CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU
- 9. MARYBOROUGH BLIND AUXILIARY
- 10. LADIES GERIATRIC AUXILIARY
- 11. INNER WHEEL CLUB

THE FOREGOING ARE THE RECIPIENTS OF \$8200.00 WHICH HAS BEEN DISTRIBUTED DURING THE PAST YEAR. THE OP. SHOP HAS NOW BEEN RESPONSIBLE FOR A TOTAL OF \$53,802.00 BEING SHARED BY NUMEROUS ORGANISATIONS SINCE OPENING IN 1983.

THE CLUB IS INDEBTED TO MRS. ANN CORNWALL WHO HAS BANDED TOGETHER A RELIABLE GROUP OF HELPERS WHO MAKE THEMSELVES AVAILABLE EACH WEEK TO CATER FOR THE NEEDS OF THE CUSTOMERS; WITHOUT THEIR DEDICATED ASSISTANCE IT WOULD BE HARD TO IMAGINE THE SHOP OPERATING.

DURING THE YEAR ROT. NOEL JENNINGS MADE SOME EXCELLENT SHELVING AVAILABLE FOR A VERY REASONABLE PRICE WHICH WE WERE ABLE TO PURCHASE AND UPDATE THE STORAGE SITUATION.

ROTARY FOUNDATION ALSO BENEFITTED BY \$2578.00 WHICH WAS MADE AVAILABLE AS PART PAYMENT FOR THE NAMING OF THREE PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS.

MY THANKS TO THE OTHER MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE WHO HAVE BEEN AVAILABLE WHEN REQUIRED.

JOHN SELMON, CHAIRMAN

PROGRAM COMMITTEE REPORT

THE FOLLOWING LISTS THE FULL YEAR'S PROGRAM FOR 1993/94. WE ENJOJED THE 26 GUEST SPEAKERS FOR THE YEAR; I'M SURE WE WILL REMEMBER WELL THE LADIES NIGHT WHEN PROFESSOR JOHN SHARPHAM, ACTING VICE CHANCELLOR OF BALLARAT UNIVERSITY, SPOKE.

IN TOTAL, NINE ROTARIANS SPOKE ON THEIR VOCATIONS AND ALL WERE EXCELLENT AND INFORMATIVE. FOUR STUDENTS ADDRESSED OUR MEETINGS, DEIDRE - LEAVING, LINDSAY - RETURNING, VIVIAN - DEPARTING AND KIRSTEN NEWITT, OUR NATIONAL SCIENCE SUMMER SCHOOL STUDENT.

CLUB ASSEMBLIES, OUR D.G'S VISIT, A QUIZ NIGHT, THE INDUSTRY VISIT TO TUAGGRA ENGINEERING, THE UNEMPLOYMENT FORUM AND SOCIAL EVENTS SUCH AS THE BOWLS NIGHT, SNOOKER FINALS, A SOCIAL NIGHT AT THE GOLF CLUB COMPLETED THE PROGRAM.

I THANK ALL ROTARIANS FOR THEIR HELP IN SUGGESTING PROGRAMS AND SPEAKERS FOR THEIR WILLINGNESS TO PARTICIPATE IN THE CLUB PROGRAMS.

DAVID TYNAN CHAIRMAN

1993/94 CLUB MEETINGS

SPEAKER	SUBJECT	CHAIRMAN
PRES,BRIAN DEIDRE DACZWITZ ELVINE HOGAN ANDREA SKINNER JENNY BACON,	PRESIDENT'S NIGHT FAREWELL MARYBOROUGH FORESTS COMMUNITY HEALTH LOCAL HEALTH BOARD	D. MC GLEISH R. HERCUS D. TYNAN J. SELMON
ROY DUNN PATRICE MILLAR HELEN WAITE	JOB TALK LADIES NIGHT AGRICULTURAL STUDIES AT	R. HOLLAND D. SHAW
SNOOKER F	INALS AT HIGHLAND SOCIETY	B. OSBORNE B. THOMAS
JANA FAVIRO RHONDA SKUVAR SEI TREVOR BUDGE	PEER SUPPORT G. , XUAL ABUSE SUPPORT PROG	A. CUPIDO
ELIZABETH WHYCKES PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP A	G.S.E. EXPERIENCE WARDS	B. THOMAS C. TOWNSING D. BOYES I. ZIMMER J.BRYANT
VIVIAN MONIZ P.P. JOHN OSWALD SOCIAL MEETING AT GOLF C NO MEETING	OUTGOING EXCHANGE FAIM PROJECTS LUB	R. DUNN F.O'KEEFE D.BOYES
B.B.Q. MEETINGROTARY AWARENESSJILL STEVENS	AT CHARLES TOWNSING'S QUIZ NIGHT REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD	PRES.BRIAN B. MOORE
DAVID TYNAN KELVIN NITSCHE	ORGAN TRANSPLANTATION TRAVELS WITH THE	F.O'KEEFE D. SHAW
WAYNE GNEIL LINDSAY STEWART TOM MORGAN JOAN MAHER P.P. TREVOR CHAPMAN	AVIATION INSTRUCTING RETURNING STUDENT DEPT. OF AGRICULTURE COMMUNITY HEALTH-ASTHM VAIOLA HOSPITAL PROJECT	D.TYNAN
	SOCIETY APIARY EXCHANGE MUNICIPAL AMALGAMATIONS REGIONAL UNIVERSITIES THE ROLE OF MAYOR	F.TREBLE D.RUDD
	PRES, BRIAN DEIDRE DACZWITZ ELVINE HOGAN ANDREA SKINNER JENNY BACON, KRIS HARDEFELDT MIKE CHURCH ROY DUNN PATRICE MILLAR HELEN WAITE CLUB ASSEMBLY D.G. DENNIS WILSON SNOOKER F OPEN JANA FAVIRO RHONDA SKUVAR TREVOR BUDGE ALAN MUNANE CLUB NIGHT STEPHEN ELDER ELIZABETH WHYCKES PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP AN P.P. BOB OSBORNE ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARE VIVIAN MONIZ P.P. JOHN OSWALD SOCIAL MEETING AT GOLF C NO MEETING B.B.Q. MEETING ROTARY AWARENESS JILL STEVENS INDUSTRY VISIT DAVID TYNAN KELVIN NITSCHE WAYNE GNEIL LINDSAY STEWART TOM MORGAN JOAN MAHER P.P. TREVOR CHAPMAN P.TREBLE,T.LEA, A.CUPIDO - BOWLS NIGHT AT HIGHLAND AUDE CHUPIN P. MARSHALL PROF. JOHN SHARPHAM P.P. BOB OSBORNE	PRES,BRIAN DEIDRE DACZWITZ ELVINE HOGAN ANDREA SKINNER JENNY BACON, KRIS HARDEFELDT MIKE CHURCH ROY DUNN PATRICE MILLAR HELEN WAITE CLUB ASSEMBLY D.G. DENNIS WILSON JANA FAVIRO RHONDA SKUVAR TREVOR BUDGE ALAN MUNANE CLUB NIGHT ASSEMBLY D.ELIZABETH WHYCKES PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP AWARDS P.P. BOB OSBORNE SOCIAL MEETING B.B.Q. MEETING B.B.Q. MEETING B.B.Q. MEETING B.B.Q. MEETING B.D.Y DE TREVOR CHAPMAN KELVIN NITSCHE WAYNE GNEIL LINDSAY STEWART TOM MORGAN PRESIDENT'S NIGHT ARREWELL MARYBOROUGH FORESTS COMMUNITY HEALTH LOCAL HEALTH BOARD MARYBOROUGH FORESTS COMMUNITY HEALTH LOCAL HEALTH HOARD MARYBOROUGH FORESTS COMMUNITY HEALTH LOCAL HEALTH LOCAL HEALTH BOARD MARYBOROUGH FORESTS COMMUNITY HEALTH LOCAL HEALTH LOCAL HEALTH LOCAL HEALTH BOARD INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES OFFICE JOB VISIT SOCIAL ABUSE SUPPORT PROG SEXUAL ABUSE SUPPORT PROG FOR SEXUAL ABUSE SUPPORT FOR SOCIAL MEETING F

19/5/94	JAN BOYNTON	PLANNING FOR PRISONS	D. RUDD
26/5/94	CLUB FORUM - UNEMPLO	TVAMYC	B. THOMAS
2/6/94	JIM THOMPSON	VISIT TO KIBBUTZ	P.TREBLE
9/6/94	STEVE MARSDEN	D.E.E.T - TRAINEESHIPS	D.BOYES
16/6/94	D.TYNAN, T.DAVIES, D.BO	YES RECENT DEVELOPMENTS	D.BRUCE
23/6/94	GAIL MENNIE	WOMEN IN INDUSTRY	T.LEA

FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE

HOW TIME FLIES. THE ROTARY YEAR IS OVER AND I HAVE NOT COMPLETED MY PROGRAM.

BUT NEVER THE LESS WE HAD A BUSY YEAR. WE HAD THE USUAL LADIES NIGHTS FOR SPECIAL OCCASIONS SUCH AS THE D.G. VISIT.

THE '93 ART SHOW CHICKEN AND CHAMPAGNE EVENT WAS IN THE FORM OF A SUPPER ON THE MIDDLE FRIDAY NIGHT OF THE FESTIVAL. (THE OPENING OF THE ART SHOW) THIS WAS HELD IN A MARQUEE BEHIND THE ARTS CENTRE AND WAS MOST SUCCESSFUL. WE THANK DON BRUCE, TOYOTA, FOR PROVIDING THE MARQUEE. WE DID ATTEMPT TO ARRANGE AN INTERCLUB VISIT TO MT. GAMBIER BUT WHAT STARTED OFF TO BE A GOER FINISHED UP BEING CANCELLED.

A NEW INNOVATION WAS A SNOOKER COMPETITION AS SUGGESTED BY NOEL JENNINGS. THIS TOOK A LONG TIME TO COMPLETE BUT WAS POPULAR WITH THE MEMBERS AND WAS EVENTUALLY WON BY ROD BROWN.

THANKS TO BERNIE TURNER AND GRAEME LEAN, FORTY HAPPY SOULS JOURNEYED TO THE M.C.G. TO SEE CARLTON DESTROY COLLINGWOOD. THE MAJORITY ENJOYED THE DAY EXCEPT FOR THE DRENCHING AT HALF TIME.

ONE OF THE MOST INTERESTING NIGHTS WAS OUR VISIT TO TUAGGRA ENGINEERING (TANK SECURITY). OVER FORTY ATTENDED AND WERE MOST IMPRESSED AT WHAT THIS FACTORY CAN PRODUCE.

WE JOINED WITH ST. ARNAUD CLUB AT ZIGGY'S WINERY FOR A JOINT CLUB BARBEQUE - IT IS AN EXCELLENT VENUE AND AN EVENING OF GOOD FELLOWSHIP WAS THOROUGHLY ENJOYED.

GOOD WEATHER GREETED US ON OUR XMAS OUTING TO CAIRN CURRAN. WE HAD A GREAT DAY ON THE WEIR AND I THANK MEMBERS WHO PROVIDED THEIR BOATS. WE WERE FORTUNATE FATHER CHRISTMAS MADE A VISIT MUCH TO THE DELIGHT OF KIDS BOTH BIG AND SMALL.

OUR LAST FELLOWSHIP EVENT WAS THE BOWLS NIGHT AT THE HIGHLAND SOCIETY. EIGHTEEN MEMBERS PLAYED AND THE WINNING RINK WAS BRYAN MOORE, COLIN THOMAS, JOHN ROBBINS AND ROD BROWN.

FINALLY I THANK MY WIFE SHIRLEY FOR HER HELP DURING THE YEAR AND MY COMMITTEE WHO WERE INVALUABLE. I ALSO THANK THE MEMBERS WHO SUPPORTED THE FELLOWSHIP FUNCTIONS.

BRYAN MOORE CHAIRMAN

FUND RAISING AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

'THOMAS LOTTO', 'TREBLE LOTTO" OR 'THE SWINDLE' WAS INTRODUCED THIS YEAR AS A NOVELTY FUNDRAISER TO TRY TO INCREASE ATTENDANCES. IT HAS PROVED. VERY SUCCESSFUL WITH A JACKPOT OF AROUND \$1,400 BEING REACHED AT THE TIME OF THIS REPORT, WITH AN EQUAL AMOUNT GOING TO CLUB FUNDS. I HAVE DECIDED TO CONTINUE THIS NEXT YEAR, WITH PERHAPS A FEW MODIFICATIONS TO THE RULES.

THE AUCTION AGAIN PROVED SUCCESSFUL WITH OVER \$6,000 IN TURNOVER, AND APPROXIMATELY \$1,800 PROFIT. RAFFLES RUN BY THE CLUB WERE PROFITABLE, WITH ROD BROWN'S ONE DAY RAFFLE ON NEW YEAR'S DAY PROVING VERY SUCCESSFUL.

FUND RAISING IS A RESPONSIBILITY OF ALL CLUB MEMBERS AND CONGRATULATIONS GO TO ALL MEMBERS FOR THEIR COMMITMENT, ESPECIALLY OVER THE LAST 3 YEARS, WITH \$17,000 BEING RAISED FOR THE HOSPITAL - HOSTEL APPEAL - THE FINAL INSTALLMENT IS TO PRESENTED TONIGHT.

PETER TREBLE CHAIRMAN

HISTORIAN COMMITTEE REPORT FOR 1993/'94

THIS YEAR HAS BEEN A SAD ONE WITH THE DEATH, AFTER LONG ILLNESSES, OF FRANK LOWERY IN DECEMBER AND AUBREY BAKER IN APRIL. THEY WERE DEDICATED ROTARIANS BEING CHARTER MEMBERS, PAST PRESIDENTS AND PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS. FRANK WAS ALSO OUR ONLY DISTRICT GOVERNOR, A POSITION HE FILLED WITH DISTINCTION. AUBREY SERVED ON THE DISTRICT COMMITTEE FOR ROTARY FOUNDATION FOR SEVERAL YEARS, AND WITH VEE, ATTENDED OVER TWENTY DISTRICT CONFERENCES.

ON A BRIGHTER NOTE PRESIDENT BRIAN WAS MADE A COMPANION OF THE AUSTRALIAN ROTARY HEALTH RESEARCH FUND IN RECOGNITION OF THE CONTRIBUTION OF \$5,000 TO THE FUND RAISED BY A PROJECT INITIATED AND ADMINISTERED BY BRIAN. PAUL HARRIS FELLOWSHIPS WERE PRESENTED TO THE REMAINING THREE CHARTER MEMBERS.

THE R.I. INSTITUTE OF AUSTRALIA PROPOSE TO PUBLISH A HISTORY OF ROTARY IN AUSTRALIA 1921 - 96 TO MARK 75 YEARS OF ROTARY SERVICE IN THE SOUTHERN HEMISPHERE. AS A CONSEQUENCE WE WERE ASKED TO SUPPLY. BY DECEMBER 15TH. LAST YEAR, RELEVANT INFORMATION ABOUT OUR CLUB AND ITS ACTIVITIES - FURTHER DETAILS WILL BE REQUIRED LATER.

HISTORY WILL BE MADE IN THE MARYBOROUGH CLUB WHEN PETER TREBLE IS INSTALLED AS PRESIDENT FOR 1994-5, ONLY TWO YEARS AFTER HIS FATHER FRED.

L.A. WILLERSDORF CHAIRMAN

ART SHOW 1993

THE 1993 ART SHOW WAS THE NINETEENTH WE HAVE CONDUCTED BUT WITH MIXED RESULTS.

THE VENUE WAS AGAIN A PROBLEM BUT WE WERE ABLE TO USE THE ARTS CENTRE DESPITE CONCERN ABOUT NOT ENOUGH ROOM.

ROTARIANS, UNDER LEADERSHIP OF P.P. FRED AND ROB HERCUS, MADE MAJOR RENOVATIONS TO THE REGIONAL CREATIVE ARTS CENTRE TO ENABLE THE EVENT TO BE CARRIED OUT IN THE HOME OF ART IN MARYBOROUGH. THE OLD ROOMS AT THE REAR WERE DEMOLISHED AND THE WHOLE OF THE DISPLAY AREA WAS PAINTED.

WITH THE HELP OF JIM TANNER AND NEIL MARKBY THE HANGING AND SETTING UP WAS DONE WITH A PROFESSIONAL FINISH. I THANK YOU JIM AND NEIL.

WE HAD TO SHORTEN THE SHOW TO TWO WEEKENDS AND THE LAST WEEK OF THE FESTIVAL. THIS COST US A WEEK'S DOOR SALES.

THE OPENING CHAMPAGNE SUPPER WAS HELD IN A MARQUEE BEHIND THE CENTRE. THE SHOW WAS OPENED BY THE HON. HADDON STOREY ,MINISTER FOR THE ARTS .THE OPENING WAS MOST SUCCESSFUL BUT DID NOT RESULT IN ONE SALE. PAST OPENINGS WE HAVE SOLD OVER \$5,000 WORTH OF PAINTINGS. A SIGN OF THE TIMES? WE THANK DON BRUCE, TOYOTA, FOR PROVIDING THE MARQUEE.

THE \$20 RAFFLE FOR A PAINTING WAS A NEW INNOVATION WHICH WE SHOULD HAVE AGAIN. THIS RESULTED IN A SALE OF A \$500 PAINTING. JOHN HIGGINS WON THE PRIZE. WE EXHIBITED 343 PAINTINGS BUT SOLD ONLY 9 TO THE VALUE OF \$2,120.

WE THANK OUR SPONSORS OF THE \$500 AQUISITIVE PRIZE, THE BOOK PRINTER, ALONG WITH THE ADVERTISER FOR THEIR DONATION OF \$350 AND THE PRINTING OF THE CATALOGUE. WITHOUT THEIR HELP OUR LOSSES WOULD HAVE BEEN MUCH GREATER.

THE JUDGE THIS YEAR WAS MR GEOFFERY STOCKS OF MALDON. WE WERE VERY PLEASED WITH HIS SELECTION AND THANK HIM FOR HIS SERVICE. ANOTHER GREAT SUPPORTER OF OUR ART SHOW IS GLORIA HARLEY OF THE ARTISTS COURIER SERVICE. SHE OBTAINS FOR US MANY QUALITY PAINTINGS AWAY FROM THE AREA THUS GIVING US MORE VARIETY.

THERE WAS SOME CONCERN THAT OUR NEW PRIZE STRUCTURE WOULD DETER ENTRIES BUT THIS WAS NOT SO. WE NOW OFFER NON AQUISITIVE PRIZES OF \$1,250 AND \$750. THIS WAS DONE BECAUSE WE ALREADY HAVE ENOUGH OF THE SAME QUALITY PAINTINGS AND PROFITS, IF ANY, COULD BE USED TO BUY WORKS OF ART OF OUR OWN CHOOSING. I RECOMMEND THIS POLICY CONTINUES.

THE ART SHOW IS A LOT OF WORK FOR A LOSS RESULT, BUT IT IS OUR CONTRIBUTION TO THE FESTIVAL.

THE BALANCE SHEET IS SHOWN ELSEWHERE IN THIS REPORT. I TRUST THERE WILL BE AN ART SHOW IN 1994

ROB HERCUS, CHAIRMAN BRYAN MOORE, SECRETARY

ART SHOW 1993

RECE	EIPTS	PAYMENTS
DONATIONS	850.00	STATIONARY, POST 193, 90
ENTRIES	1029.00	PRIZES 2900.00
DOOR SALES	1211.00	ARTISTS 1590.00
SALES	2120.00	PRINTING 265.80
RAFFLE	100.00	ADVERTISING 753.00
		. JUDGE 200.00
		RENT 300.00
LOSS	892.70	
	\$6, 202.70	\$6,202.70

SUBJECT TO AUDIT

MEMBERSHIP REPORT 1993/1994

MEMBERSHIP FOR THE PAST '93/94 YEAR HAS PROVED TO BE A VERY DIFFICULT ONE, RESULTING IN A SLOW DOWN IN THE NUMBER OF NEW MEMBERS INTRODUCED TO THE ROTARY CLUB OF MARYBOROUGH.

THE RECESSION OR DEPRESSION WE HAVE BEEN GOING THROUGH HAS BEEN VERY DIFFICULT FOR PROSPECTIVE ROTARY CANDIDATES TO FIND TIME TO DO JUSTICE TO THE ROTARY CLUB.

NEW MEMBERS INTRODUCED DURING THE YEAR WERE:-

DARREN RUDD

TOWN PLANNING

BRIAN RICH

BEE KEEPING

TED EDWARDS ROY DUNN

RELIGION SERVICES
RELIGION SERVICES

MEMBERS TO LEAVE THE ROTARY CLUB WERE:-

BILL GILBERT

MOVED TO PERTH

CYRIL MARTIN

MOVED TO BALLARAT

MERV GAY

ROGER HOLLAND

MAX MARTIN

BERNIE TURNER ROB HERCUS LEAVE OF ABSENCE LEAVE OF ABSENCE

THE CLUB WAS UNFORTUNATE TO HAVE AUB BAKER AND FRANK LOWERY PASS AWAY DURING THE YEAR. BOTH WERE FOUNDATION MEMBERS, PAST PRESIDENTS AND PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS.

THE CLUB AT PRESENT HAS A CURRENT MEMBERSHIP OF FORTY SIX.

THREE OF OUR FOUNDATION MEMBERS WERE AWARDED PAUL HARRIS FELLOWSHIPS DURING THE YEAR; THEY WERE ERIC DUBOURG JOHN RITCHIE

LINDSAY WILLERSDORF

I WILL BE HANDING OVER A LIST OF PROSPECTIVE CANDITATES TO TREVOR POTTER, THE NEW CHAIRMAN OF THE MEMBERSHIP, CLASSIFICATION COMMITTEE, AND WILL PERSONALLY FOLLOW UP ALL PROSPECTS WITH HIM AND HIS COMMITTEE.

IN CLOSING ONE CAN ONLY CONCEDE THAT '93/'94 HAS BEEN A VERY DIFFICULT YEAR FOR MEMBERSHIP.

CRICKET FELLOWSHIP

MY PERSONAL HIGHLIGHT OF THE YEAR WAS ON SATURDAY 28TH MAY WHEN PRESIDENT BRIAN AND ALISON HELD A VERY ENJOYABLE EVENING AS A SEND OFF"FOR FAY AND MYSELF FOR OUR ROTARY FELLOWSHIP ACTIVITIES CRICKET TOUR. IT WAS A GREAT SURPRISE. "BE A FRIEND" IS CERTAINLY AN APPROPRIATE QUIP FOR OUR ROTARY CLUB IN MARYBOROUGH.

I TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO THANK MY COMMITTEE FOR THEIR HELP AND CO-OPERATION DURING THE YEAR.

CHARLES TOWNSING, CHAIRMAN.

05/06/94 THE ROTARY FOUNDATION **CLBSUM 75967** CLUB RECOGNITION SUMMARY: 30 APRIL 1994 PAGE 7106 REG TOTAL SUSTAINING MEMBERS 0 ALL-TIME GIVING, CLUB AND MEMBERS=US\$ 20,301.97 DIST 978 TOTAL PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 19 ALL-TIME POLIO, CLUB AND MEMBERS=US\$ 4,083.70 CLUB 18240 TOTAL BENEFACTORS 0 NAME MARYBOROUGH PHF LAST RCG PHF/SM MULT BENEFACTOR BENEFACTOR TRF ACCT# NAME DECEASED AMOUNT PHF DATE CREDITED DATE GIFT TYPE 662434 WILFRD AUBREY BAKER 1000.00 12/19/91 12/19/91 543360 MS LOIS MERLE BURTON 1000.00 08/04/88 10/24/91 69376 JOHN WILLS DODGSHUM 1000.00 00/00/82 00/00/82 820351 MR ERIC RAYMOND DUBOURG 1000.00 08/31/93 08/31/93 543353 MR WILLIAM GILBERT 1000.00 08/04/88 08/04/88 543357 MS CONNIE HAYTHORPE 1000.01 08/04/88 08/04/88 ALFRED GEORGE LEECH 201018 1000.00 00/00/82 00/00/82 177195 MR FRANCIS LEE LOWERY Y 1000.00 00/00/80 00/00/80 631760 MRS MYRA MARTIN 1000.00 12/19/91 12/19/91 726838 DARYL MCLEISH 1000.00 12/26/91 12/26/91 631762 MR BRYAN MOORE 1000.00 12/19/91 12/19/91 631764 MR CHARLES MOWBRAY 12/19/91 12/19/91 1000.00 280455 MRS LORNA PASSALICK 1000.00 11/24/86 11/24/86 820352 MR JOHN DUTHIE RITCHIE 1000.00 08/31/93 08/31/93

01/07/92 01/07/92

11/02/89 11/02/89

10/29/85 10/29/85

08/04/88 08/04/88

08/31/93 08/31/93

1000.00

1000.00

1100.00

1000.01

1000.00

726839

243230

543349 MR

820353 MR

JOHN N SELMON

ARTHUR TRAYNOR

LINDSAY ALEX WILLERSDORF

FRED TREBLE

631737 MR BRIAN THOMAS

ATTENDANCE REPORT

On the following page I have listed a record of each Rotarian's attendance which is taken from the weekly attendance sheets.

I would request that the Fellowship members doing these weekly attendance sheets ensure that the names are marked correctly as these records are used for the end of the year attendance percentage figures.

I also would like to remind Rotarians that apologies and guests numbers should be advised to me by 5.30 pm Wednesday the day before our meeting. Likewise make up cards should be given to me at the earliest possible opportunity.

The RSL Ladies must be thanked again for the wonderful way they look after us each week. We are extremely fortunate to have such a dedicated band of ladies catering for us.

D. H. SHAW Attendance Officer

PROJECT ACCOUNT INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT 1/6/'93 THROUGH 31/5/94

INCOME		
ART SHOW RAFFLE AUCTION TAKINGS DONATIONS RECEIVED INTEREST INCOME OTHER INCOME		3 318. 73 8 151. 45 465. 00 329. 94
50 - 50 BIRTHDAY GIFTS CHANGE TIN FINES HEADS & TAILS OTHER INCOME, GOLF DAY, RAFFLE TOTAL OTHER INCOME SALES - 0P SHOP TOTAL INCOME	2 518. 85 425. 00 164. 30 371. 47 318. 45 2 715. 00	6 513. 07 10 519. 85 29 298.04
EXPENSES		
ADVERTISING AUCTION SALE PAYMENTS DONATIONS:		407. 00 6 058. 50
ROTARY FOUNDATION DONATIONS. OP SHOP DONATIONS OTHER		
TOTAL DONATION PAYMENTS EDUCATION MISCELLANEOUS OTHER EXPENSES PRINTING		12 083. 00 300. 00 1 089. 30 400. 10 225. 00
RENT PAID OP SHOP ROTARY BOWELSCAN STATIONARY EXPENSES SUPPLIES TAXES: FEDERAL TAX WATER, GAS, ELECTRIC:	DELLA E OD OL	2 160. 00 784. 00 30. 95 399. 35 64. 80 454.10
TRANSFER TO GENERAL ACCT ON TOTAL EXPENSES	BEHALF OF SE	\$ 26 228. 10
TOTAL INCOME LESS EXPENSES SURPL	.US	\$ 3 069.94
BALANCES FORWARD A.N.Z. CHEQUE A/C. ESANDA FINANCE INVEST OPPORTUNITY SHOP ROTARY FOUNDATION		2 755. 89 1 000. 00 5 733. 36 1 712. 00
ADD SURPLUS ABOVE		\$ 11 201. 25 3 069. 94
OVERALL TOTAL BAL PROJECT ACC 31/5/9	4	\$ 14 271. 19

ROTARY GENERAL ACCOUNT INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT 1/6/'93 THROUGH 31/5/94

INCOME		00011 01/0/04	
	ADMISSION FEES BADGE DIRECTORIES & TIES DINNER LEVY DINNER TAKINGS INTEREST INCOME MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS OTHER INCOME PROCEEDS - OP.SHOP		20. 00 55. 00 1 668. 00 16 431. 00 97. 14 5 770. 00 403. 15 1 772. 00
TOTAL	INCOME		26 216. 29
1	SES ADVERTISING BADGE DIRECTORIES & TIES DINNERS DINNERS R.S.L. LADIES DONATION PAYMENTS: ROTARY FOUNDATION	1,772. 00	133. 60 145. 25 1,119. 20 14,520. 00
	TOTAL DONATION PAYMENTS DUES: DISTRICT 9780 DUES ROTARY INTERNATIONAL	1,732. 00 2,366. 92	1,772. 00
	TOTAL DUES ENTERTAINMENT HIRE CHARGES MISCELLANEOUS PROGRAM EXPENSES REGISTRATION ROTARY DOWN UNDER STATIONARY EXPENSES SUPPLIES		4 098. 92 29. 00 200. 00 1 685. 10 465. 99 55. 00 912. 35 346. 38 369. 50
	TAXES: FEDERAL TAX	71. 90	
7	TOTAL TAXES		71. 90
TOTAL	EXPENSES		25, 924. 19
TOTAL	INCOME LESS EXPENSES SURI	PLUS	292. 10
TOTAL BALANCE FORWARD 1/6/'93 A.N.Z. CHEQUE A/C. ADD SURPLUS ABOVE		3,954. 61 292. 10	
BALANC	CE OF GENERAL ACCOUNT 31/5/94		\$ 4,246.71

NOTES ON ACCOUNTS

BRASS BAND	600.00
CHAPLAINCY COM	750.00
FAMILIES OF HANDICAPPED CHILD'N SUPP	T750.00
MATERNAL & CHILD HEALTH CENTRE	850.00
RIDING FOR THE DISABLED	650.00
CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU	600.00
M'BORO BLIND AUX	1000.00
LADIES GERIATRIC AUXILIARY	850.00
ROTARY INNER WHEEL	650.00
AGED PERSONS HOSTEL	650.00
LADIES BENEVOLENT SOC	740.00

TOTAL \$8090.00

OTHER DONATIONS

ROMSEY PRIMARY SCHOOL	50.00
BENALLA FLOOD DISASTER	465.00
ROT APPEAL INDIAN EARTH QUAKE	DISASTER 500.00
HUTCHINSON BURSARY	100.00
RYLA SCHOLARSHIP	300.00

	TOTAL	\$1415.00
TOTAL	PROJECT ACCT	\$9505.00

DONATIONS AFTER CLOSE OF BOOKS

HOSPITAL & HOSTEL APPEAL	6000.00
ARHRF	400.00

BALANCES BROUGHT FORWARD.

THE AUDIT OF ACCOUNTS IN THE FIRST QUARTER OF THIS YEAR REVEALED THAT THE BROUGHT FORWARD BALANCES REPORTED WERE NOT CORRECT AND ADJUSTMENTS WERE REQUIRED TO BRING PROPER BALANCES FORWARD INTO 1993/1994. THE GENERAL ACCOUNT BALANCE HAD BEEN OVER REPORTED BY \$639.28 AND THE PROJECT ACCOUNT BY \$1670.23

THE ACCOUNTS PRESENTED FOR THE YEAR 1993/94 HAVE BEEN AUDITED BY P.P. ERIC DUBOURG .

ANNUAL REPORT - BULLETIN COMMITTEE'

Throughout this year, the Bulletin Committe has endeavoured to provide a simple and readable bulletin to be placed in the hands of every member of the rotary Club of Maryborough.

In order to achieve this we have needed to gather information from many different sources but mainly from Club members and we believe that we have achieved this.

As Editor, I wish to thank all who contributed throughout the past year but particularly Bob Osborne for his able encouragement and help (and our regular Thursday morning cup of tea) as we printed the Bulletin on his photo-copier.

Other regular contributors must also be mentioned. President Brian who cheerfully received my phone call and provided information. Charles Townsing who faithfully came up with little snippets. Our President-elect Peter who also was a mine of material from time to time.

I make no apology for some of the joke material provided my only excuse being that when there is a gap to be filled, use a joke no matter how corny.

Roy M. Dunn (Editor)

ROTARY BOWELSCAN

The club conducted their sixth Bowelscan Survey between the 9th and 13th May 1994.

Although the period of selling was increased at Clunes and Dunolly, the overall number of kits sold at Maryborough, Avoca, Dunolly, and Clunes was down on last year.

Thanks go to the following for their generous support, without which, an important community project could not be carried out.

Daryl Harriott and staff at the Maryborough Pathology Centre for their voluntary testing of returned kits, Alherne Cupido for providing a collection point for returned kits, Peter Treble for ensuring that the returned kits got to Pathology, Avoca Hospital (Marg Barker), Clunes Pharmacy (Jim Kerrin), Bet Bet Shire Offices (Sharon & Fay), Dr David Tynan Medical Co-Ordinator, the Rotarians and their wives who assisted with the selling of kits.

Expenditure to May 9th 1994	\$784.00
Value of kits on hand May 9th 1994	\$459.20
Income to May 13th 1994	\$1281.00
Value of kits on hand May 13th 1994	\$310.80
Income and stock total	\$1591.80

At the time of writing, of 301 returns tested, 7 positives have shown up.

I strongly recommend that this worthwhile community program be continued next year.

Ian Zimmer. Bowelscan Co-Ordinator.

MARYBOROUGH ROTARY CLUB.

In Cupboard

INVENTORY OF ASSETS 1993-4.

In STORE-ROOM AT R.S.L. CLUBROOMS.

Banners 12 racks. 1 Lectern 1 Laminate Stand/cupboard. 1 Rapar P.A. Amplifier, 2 Mobile extension speakers(Boxed) 2 fixed extension speakers (in Hall) 1 Microphone on stand 1 Microphone Extension Lead 1 Mulga Coin Box (Presentation) 1 Wooden Coin Box (Presentation) 1 Presidential Collar 1 Notice Board (beside cupboard) 1 Notice Board Stand (Beside Cupboard) 1 Flag stand 1 Classification stand (Beside Cupboard.) 1 Storage Cupboard,

- 1 R.I. Banner. 1 Debating Trophy 1 Charter (Framed) 1 Timer 1 Ausrtalian Flag. 1 Classification Survey 1 Four Way Test Banner. 1 Union Jack 1 Polio Plus 100% Banner. 1 Donation Box. Name Badges. Incorporation Certificate (Framed) Box of assorted unhung banners. Spare Change tin. 1 Treasurer's tin 1 Basic library. 1 Mace. Assorted Minute books.
- 1 Rotary Honour Board (In Hall)

Assorted Rotary Notices,

1 Rotary Wheel. (Large Wooden.
1 Rotary Wheel (Small Metal).

COUNCIL SHED

- 27 Metal & Hessian stands.
- 2x Trolleys (Metal & Wood)

AT MARYBOROUGH ARTS CENTRE.

Paintings. Bough by Rotary Club & on loan to the City Council on display at Arts Centre.

- 1x Dunlop
- 1x Buckmaster
- 1x Turner.
- 1x Norman Lindsay.
- 4x Art Show signs.
- 1x Bowel Scan sign.
- 4x Rubbish Containers
- 1x Art Show box containing miscellaneous articles.

ITEMS HELD BY INDIVIDUAL ROTARIANS.

Arthur Traynor

13 Rotary Ties 1x Art Show Sign.

JEFF MACKAY.

!X Bowel Scan Sign

DAR YL McLEISH.

6x Electric Leads
4x Power Boards.

JOHN SELMON.

4x Boxes old records. Old Bulletins. **B**dd Rotoract information.

1x Secretarial Filing Cabinet

RODNEY BROWN.

1x Gas Barbecue.

2x Gas Bottles 100 lbs.

John Bryant

John Ritchie.

ROTARY CLUB OF MARYBOROUGH OFFICERS 1993 - 94

President: BRIAN THOMAS

Immediate Past President: FRED TREBLE Vice President: TOM DAVIES President Elect: PETER TREBLE

Secretary: JOHN SELMON Treasurer: NOEL JENNINGS

CLUB SERVICE

Director: TOM DAVIES

Sergeants:

Bryce Rawlings, Bernie Turner

Attendance:

David Shaw

Property:

John Bryant, John Ritchie

Bulletin: Programme:

Roy Dunn (Chairman), Bob Osborne David Tynan (Chairman), Trevor Lea, Merv Gay.

Club

Lindsay Willesdorf (Chairman), Eric DuBourg,

Historians: Membership &

Cliff Phelan, Charles Mowbray, John Ritchie, Rory McLeod. Charles Townsing (Chairman), Cyril Martin, Merv Gay.

Classification:

Gary Jongebloed, Bill Gilbert, Brian Dowie, Errol Walsh,

Daryl McLeish.

Fellowship:

Bryan Moore (Chairman), Gary Jongebloed, John Higgins,

Don Bruce, John Robins, Jim tanner, Roger Holland. Al Cupido, Peter Treble, Bernie turner, Roy Dunn.

Bryce Rawlings.

Rotary PR &

Al Cupido (Chairman),

Information: Finance &

Bob Osborne, Wes Parsons. Peter Treble (Chairman), Noel Jennings, Rob Hercus,

Fund Raising:

Tom Davies, Gary Jongebloed.

Art Collection

Rob Hercus (Chairman), Roger Holland, Cyril Martin,

and Show:

Bryan Moore, Al Cupido, Peter Treble, Ian Zimmer. Jim Tanner, David shaw, John Ritchie, Brian Dowie.

YOUTH SERVICE

Director & Chairman: FRANK O'KEEFE

Rotaract:

Bernie Turner Daryl McLeish

RYLA: Rypen:

Graeme Lean Trevor Lea

Peer Support:

Gary Jongebloed

Youth exchange:

Bryce Rawlings

National Science

Summer School:

Roger Holland

Special Projects: George Johnson

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE

Director & Chairman: DAVID BOYES

Rotary

World

Foundation:

David Shaw Charles Townsing

Understanding: Interplast:

John Ritchie Bob Osborne

FAIM: GSE:

David Boyes

ROMAC:

Trevor Potter

Polio Plus:

John Bryant

3H Projects:

Al Cupido

COMMUNITY SERVICE

Director & Chairman: ROD BROWN

Garden Expo:

Merv Gay

ARHRF: Tom Davies

Preserve

Energy

Planet Earth: Bowel Scan:

Brian Dowie Ian Zimmer Bob Osborne

Breakthrough: PROBUS:

Rod Brown Bill Gilbert Jeff Mackay

Literacy: Op Shop:

John Selmon Lindsay Willersdorf Raffle: Art Collection:

Rob Hercus Rory McLeod

Eric DuBourg

VOCATIONAL SERVICE

Director & Chairman: CYRIL MARTIN

4 Way Test &

Ethical Stds:

Vocational

Service Month:

Indusry Visits:

Creative Arts:

Roy Dunn

Graham Costelow Don Bruce

Jim Tanner

Errol walsh

Pride of

Workmanship:

Career

Development:

Small Business:

David Tynan

John Higgins Noel Jennings

Cliff Phelan

John Robins

ROTARY CLUB OF MARYBOROUGH LIST OF OFFICE BEARERS AND COMMITTEES 1994-1995

PRESIDENT Peter Treble
PRESIDENT-ELECT Tom Davies
IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT Brian Thomas
VICE PRESIDENT David Boyes
SECRETARY John Selmon
TREASURER Noel Jennings
ASSISTANT TREASURER Gary Jongebloed

DIRECTORS

Rodney Brown, Don Bruce, Charles Townsing, Trevor Lea

COMMITTEES

CLUB SERVICE - David Boyes (Vice President)

ROTARY INFORMATION Frank O'Keeffe - Chair Charles Mowbray, Jeff Mackay, Ted Edwards, Wes Parsons, Alherne Cupido

BULLETIN Bryan Moore - Chair Ian Zimmer, Arthur Traynor

PUBLIC RELATIONS Darren Rudd - Chair Rob Hercus

FUND RAISING & FINANCE Tom Davies - Chair Gary Jongebloed, Noel Jennings, John Selmon, Don Bruce

CLASSIFICATION & MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT Trevor Potter - Chair Lindsay Willersdorf, Charles Townsing, Graeme Costelow, Brian Thomas, Bryce Rawlings, Trevor Lea, Jim Tanner

CLUB HISTORIANS Daryl McLeish - Chair Eric Dubourg, Errol Walsh, Rory McLeod

PROGRAMME Bob Osborne - Chair Greame Lean, Brian Rich

SERGEANT AT ARMS Roy Dunn - Chair Rod Brown, David Tynan

FELLOWSHIP Fred Treble - Chair Cliff Phelan, John Robins, George Johnson, Bernie Turner, John Higgins, John Bryant, John Ritchie, Brian Dowie ATTENDANCE - David Shaw

COMMUNITY SERVICE - Rod Brown (Director)

Jeff Mackay, Trevor Potter, Tom Davies, Brian Rich, Daryl
McLeish, John Robins

OP SHOP
John Selmon, Eric Dubourg, Lindsay Willersdorf

PRESERVE PLANET EARTH Brian Dowie - Chair John Bryant

ART SHOW David Shaw - Chair Gary Jongebloed, Ian Zimmer, Darren Rudd, Bryan Moore, John Ritchie, Bob Osborne, Fred Treble, George Johnson

<u>VOCATIONAL SERVICE</u> - Don Bruce (Director)
David Tynan, Brian Thomas, Graeme Lean, Rory McLeod,
Graeme Costelow, Wes Parsons, Ted Edwards, John Higgins

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Charles Townsing (Director)
Cliff Phelan, Errol walsh, Charles Mowbray, Arthur
Traynor, Bernie Turner, Alherne Cupido, Noel Jennings, Jim
Tanner

YOUTH SERVICE - Trevor Lea (Director)
Bryce Rawlings, Frank O"Keeffe, Rob Hercus, Roy Dunn,
David Boyes